Ormiston Chadwick Academy Liverpool Road, Widnes, WA8 7HU T: 0151 424 5038 • E: info@ocacademy.co.uk www.ormistonchadwickacademy.co.uk

Principal: Mrs J Lowry-Johnson BA (Hons)



Dear Parent/Carer,

I am writing to inform you of the return to school arrangements for September 2024. On Friday 6th September, we will welcome back Years 9 and 11 students. All students are expected to arrive to school and be lined up by 8.30am on the back yard where they will be greeted by their Form Tutor and Head of Year.

Breakfast club will resume on Monday 9th September for those students that wish to access a free breakfast between 8.00am and 8.20am.

I would like to remind you of our standards letter that has been shared with regards to uniform, paying particular attention to the school shoes allowed as well as our policy on jewellery. A wristwatch and one pair of studded earrings may be worn. Additionally, we do not allow other piercings such as nose, tongue or lip piercings. Extreme haircuts are not permitted such as dyed hair that is not a 'natural' colour such as bright red, blue, pink, green etc. Nor do we allow nail polish, acrylic nails or make up. We make no apologies for our high standards and expectations of our students and expect all students to adhere to this policy. I would also like to draw your attention to the new mobile phone policy outlined in our separate letter sent with this communication.

I hope that the remainder of the summer holiday is an enjoyable one for you and your family and we look forward to seeing all our students on their return.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs J Lowry-Johnson

Principal

'We will make the biggest difference to the lives of all our students by laying the foundations to encourage a successful future'















